Staff Senate Meeting, January 19, 2006

Present:  Brad Peeden, Sandra Poole, Debbie Thornton, Dana Burbank, Sue Jeffreys, Bridgett Garner, Susan Glasso, Audrey Mitchell, Angie Pickens, Logan Key; Absent:  Stephen Putman, William (Butch) Beavers

The meeting was called to order at 9:00 am. 

Agenda:  D. Burbank moved for the agenda to be approved, S. Poole seconded and the vote to approve was unanimous.

Minutes:  S. Jeffreys moved for the November 2005 minutes to be approved, S. Glasso seconded and the move to approve was unanimous.

Old Business:  The concern with HRAA is ongoing.  B. Peeden asked for the consensus of the senate on moving forward with this issue.  S. Jeffreys moved that the Executive Council of the Senate meet with President Cale to get further clarification on this issue, Audrey Mitchell seconded, and a vote to approve was unanimous.  B. Peeden stated he would attempt to schedule a meeting with the president in the near future.

B. Peeden met with Mr. Steen (HRAA) and updated the senate on some issues currently before the senate.  

· Tuition remission issue.  He stated that Mr. Steen had compiled a survey for university employees, but he was not sure when HRAA planned to get the survey mailed out.  
· Staff Handbook.  HRAA maintains that the website is in the process of being updated.  As noted, only 11 of the 26 hyperlinks on the page are active and the active pages do not have a uniform layout.  This issue was initially addressed in the senate’s first meeting with President Cale in the summer of 2005.  
The issue of a Campus Communications for staff members was mentioned.  B. Peeden is going to discuss this matter with the president.
New Business:  B. Peeden informed the senate that L. Key would be leaving the university to accept a job with Montevallo University.  He thanked Mr. Key for his work on the Staff Senate and wished him well in his new position.

The senate, by acclamation, agreed to send a letter to President Cale in appreciation for his decision to close the university during the week of spring break.
B. Peeden informed the senate of some items that would be discussed in Shared Governance meeting:

· Increase in chiropractic care – With the new knowledge that the increase will cost more than initially thought, does the senate still feel this is something to back or should we focus more on increasing benefits such as optical and dental?  

· Changes in staff handbook

· 2005-2006 Faculty/Staff Directory – now available and has all employee email addresses.  HRAA has mentioned possibly training employees to use their email.

Other:  B. Peeden informed the senate that Gordon Stone, Higher Education Partnership, will be visiting the campus January 26th and encouraged all to come have lunch with Mr. Stone.  During discussion of the lunch visit, senators asked if Mr. Stone’s lunch could be compliments of the senate.  As there is no Staff Senate budget, it is not possible.  In light of the fact that Faculty Senate has a budget, it was decided among the senators that a request be made for Staff Senate to be awarded a budget, as well as a copy budget.
Possible dates for spring 2006 senate meetings were discussed.  The meeting dates for 2006 are:  

Wednesday, Feb. 8

Wednesday, March 8

Friday, March 10 (Meeting with President Cale) 
Wednesday, April 12

Wednesday, May 10

By acclamation, the meeting adjourned at 10:10 am.

